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Dear All, 
 
Consultation on the Expansion of Goosnargh Oliverson's Church of England 
Primary School, Goosnargh Lane, Goosnargh, Preston, Lancashire, PR3 2BN. 
 
I am writing regarding the consultation on the proposal to permanently expand 
Goosnargh Oliverson's Church of England Primary School, Goosnargh Lane, 
Goosnargh, Preston, Lancashire, PR3 2BN. 
 
On the 5th September 2024 Lancashire County Council's Cabinet approved the 
consultation on a proposal to permanently expand Goosnargh Oliverson's Church of 
England Primary School, to admit 30 additional pupils to each reception year with 
effect from September 2026. This would follow the school exceeding its Published 
Admission Number by 30 places for 2025/26. 
 
A period of consultation is to be undertaken on a proposal to allow a permanent 
increase in the Published Admission Number (PAN) of Goosnargh Oliverson's 
Church of England Primary School from 30 to 60 places from September 2026, 
gradually increasing the number of places in the school from 210 to 420. This would 
be enabled by an additional build on the school site. 
 
You can have your say on this proposal until 5pm on 13th October  2024 via the online 
survey (Have your say(lancashire.gov.uk). For further information about the proposal 
please visit the website under the heading 'School Place Provision Planning' at: 
http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 

Ben Terry  
School Planning Principal 
 

 Phone: 01772 531774 

Email: schoolplanning@lancashire.gov.uk 

Date: 16th September 2024 


